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City of Berlin  

 

Memo 

To:  Berlin City Council 

From:  Jim Wheeler, City Manager   

Date:    9-18-2017 

Re:  City Manager’s Report 

 
 

 
 

1. At the urging of the City Council during the last budget process, the Library Trustees have 
increased fees for non-resident use of the Library from $25.00 to $35.00.   

 
2. A reminder that the Governor’s Advisory Commission on Intermodal Transportation 

(GACIT) District 1 Public Hearing will be tomorrow Tuesday September 19th in the City Hall 
Auditorium.  Public documents related to the Ten Year Plan can be viewed at: 
http://www.nh.gov/dot/org/projectdevelopment/planning/typ/index.htm 

 
3. A reminder that the US EPA, NH Department of Environmental Services and the City of 

Berlin will be holding an informational meeting Tuesday, September 19, 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
at City Hall, for residents who would like to learn about the latest progress on site 
investigations at the Chlor-Alkali Superfund Site.   

 
4. At their September 13th meeting, the Governor and Council authorized the Bureau of 

Construction to enter into a contract with Ray’s Electric and General Contracting Inc. of 
Berlin, NH, for placement of a gateway sign, an interpretive sign, benches, historical district 
street signs, landscaping, and construction of a playground area in Berlin, on the basis of a 
single bid of $228,579.  They further authorized a contingency in the amount of $22,857.90 
for payment of latent conditions which may appear during the construction of the project.  
This work is historic mitigation work associated with the Rte. 110 Reconstruction Project. 

 
5. Responses for the Request for Proposals for the Riverwalk Project are due 

Wednesday September 20th.   
 
6. I attended a presentation by George Lagos, Executive Director of the New Hampshire 

Retirement Systems on Friday September 15th at the NH Municipal Managers meeting 
in Concord.  I’ve attached two of the handouts from Mr. Lagos’ presentation.  One 
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includes information on Employer contributions and another citing various fund 
financial metrics. 

 
7. I will be at the Assessing Standards Board meeting on Friday September 22nd at which 

HB324 will be an agenda topic.  HB324 includes the move for municipalities to be 
required to use NHDRA 83F utility valuations.  In Berlin this would likely result in a 
decrease of utility values by almost 40% and a corresponding tax rate increase of 
approximately $10.  The ASB will be providing its findings the House Science, 
Technology and Energy Committee. 

 
8. There will be a Berlin Recreation Hockey Development Meeting Hockey Tuesday, 

September 26th at Berlin Recreation Center starting at 6:00 p.m.  Registrations for the 
upcoming 2017-18 season will be taken.  There will be a hockey equipment swap, and 
there will be coordinators available to answer any questions about the hockey program.    
Berlin Recreation Hockey is open to any child age five to 15.  Further details of season will 
be discussed on the 26th. 

 
9. The PD statistics as reported to the Police Commission for July are attached. 
 
 
 










